

## PEORIA POLICE DEPARTMENT



April 1, 2016

The Honorable James E. Ardis III Local Liquor Commissioner City of Peoria, Illinois

RE: Temporary Liquor License Application Neighborhood House Association 1800 S.W. Adams St. Class H (outdoor)

Dear Mr. Ardis,

Enclosed is an application from the Neighborhood House Association for a Class H (outdoor) temporary liquor license. This license will be used on Friday, May 13, 2016, between the hours of 4:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. The Neighborhood House Association hosting the third annual "Brewapalooza", an outdoor beer tasting event with a variety of craft beers, food and live music. Proceeds from this event will benefit the Neighborhood House Association. The event will be held at UFS Downtown Outlet Center, 1800 SW Adams St. The area for consumption will be confined in roped off area in the parking lot. Security will be provided by UFS security staff and volunteers. This event has been held in the past with no reported incidents.

Ms. Rebecca L. Rossman, 2268 Partridge Ln., Washington, Illinois, is the president of the association and Ms. Amy Jansen, 494 Knox Rd., P.O. Box 244, Yates City, Illinois, is the secretary. Mr. Tom Wiegand is the event chairman. Officer Kevin Slavens completed a background investigation on the organization and the officers and nothing was found that would prohibit the approval of this request.

The Peoria Police Department has no objections to this license request.

Sincerely,

Jerry E. Mitchell Chief of Police

JEM/ks

cc: Deputy Liquor Commissioner City Clerk Corporation Counsel

600 S. W. Adams Street Peoria, IL 61602-1592 Phone 309.494.8300

